Black Creek Township Supervisors Regular Meeting Minutes January 4, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the Black Creek Township Supervisors, held Monday, January 4, 2021, immediately following the 6:00 p.m. Reorganization Meeting. The Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call were omitted, as both were done during the Reorganization meeting.

Public Comment on Agenda Items: No comments

Minutes:

Chairwoman, Supervisor Rohrbach, asked if there are any additions or corrections to the Minutes of the Regular Meeting, held on December 3, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. No one commented.

- A motion by: Supervisor Rohrbach, and seconded by: Supervisor Davis, to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting, as presented.
- All in favor: Davis; aye, Rohrbach; aye.

Financial Report:

The Treasurer, Supervisor Davis, gave the Township's financial report from December 1st-31st, 2020.

BB&T General Fund:

\$147,927.34 (01% interest rate)

PLGIT Alumni Assoc. Savings

5,449.56 (.01% interest rate)

Savings PLGIT/Class

82,621.94 (.09% interest rate)

PLGIT Checking/Liquid Fuels

74,428.95 (.01% interest rate)

Total assets:

\$310,427.79

- A motion by: Supervisor Rohrbach, and seconded by Supervisor Davis, to accept and approve financial report.
- All in favor: Davis; aye, Rohrbach; aye.

Bills:

Payment of the bills, as presented.

- A motion by: Supervisor Rohrbach, and seconded by: Supervisor Davis, to approve the bills as presented, and to pay any and all bills in all funds that become due before the next Regular Meeting.
- All in favor: Supervisor Davis; aye, Supervisor Rohrbach; aye.

Correspondence:

From Tarah Toohil: License Your Dog in 2021, read by Supervisor Davis.

Reports:

Zoning Report: Zoning/Codes Officer Carl Faust's report: Carl performed several site visits within the township, and is still compiling violations from those site visits. He issued 4 permits, and 1 violation notice last month.

Fire Company: Fire Chief Joe Lescowitch still has not provided a report.

Emergency Management: Steve Motil attended a webinar on Flood Plain Management, and virtually attended the advanced portion of Flood Plain Management.

Engineer Report: Engineer Jason Snyder- his report was reviewed during new business.

Road Department: The Roadmaster report was reviewed by Chairwoman Rohrbach.

A discussion ensued, as Supervisor Rohrbach reviewed a problem; residents are plowing their snow across township roads, causing bumps, lumps, and tons of snow, on the roads, after they were already plowed, causing the township to spend more money by having the road crew go out and plow all over again. It's a safety hazard.

She added that the road crew properly winterized the pool, which had not been done last year.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

• The <u>Weston Speed Study</u> was conducted by the township Engineer. He concluded that the speed limit should be 25 mph, instead of 35 mph. He suggested in his study, that to be efficient, we put the new speed limit signs up on all the roads leading into Weston (3 or 4). That way, signs would not have to be added throughout all of Weston. An ordinance for the speed limit will have to be created, as the previous one is outdated. Supervisor Rohrbach will discuss this ordinance further, with the solicitor and it will have to be advertised.

^{*}Copies are available on the front table for public review

- <u>Planning Commission member, Leon Fountain</u>, has had to resign from the position, as his job has been requiring he work 12 hour days. His term was from February 6, 2020 to January 31, 2021.
- A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, to appoint Sarah Fountain, to replace Leon Fountain, for the remainder of his term, until January 31,2021. Seconded by Supervisor Davis.
- All in favor: Davis; aye, Rohrbach; aye.
- A motion made by Supervisor Rohrbach, seconded by Supervisor Davis, to cancel the next work session.
- All in favor: Davis; aye, Rohrbach; aye.

The next Regular Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 4, 2021, at 6:00 p.m.

Public Comment:

Arty Dice of Fall St., in Rock Glen, commented on the Bloomsburg address for 1980 Tomhicken Road. A discussion ensued about the post office box that the Township had, as opposed to the mailbox right at the municipal complex now. The latter being much more efficient, especially for package deliveries.

Adjournment:

A motion by Supervisor Rohrbach, and seconded by Supervisor Davis, to adjourn the meeting at: 6:47 p.m. All in favor: Davis; aye, Rohrbach; aye.